
Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up 

to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to 

contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.     
        

 Upcoming Events    

  

Remembrance parades – 

 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY, NORLEY ROAD 10.45 hours 

 

WEAVERHAM, NORTHWICH ROAD shops 1430 hours  

 

Xmas events – 

 

ACTON BRIDGE light switch on, parish rooms hall on 01/12/24 from 1600 hours 

 

ACTON BRIDGE Baptist church, Milton Rough on 18/12/24 from 1800 hours 

 

WEAVERHAM  CHRISTMAS FEST on the MUGA 21/12/24 1600-1900 hours FREE live music, 

carols, hot food/drinks    
 

  

   

Meet the team      

PC Daniel GRIMSHAW 30091 

PCSO Michelle GILLETT 20488  

Sgt Rogan OGDEN  30052 

 Police surgery  - upcoming meeting 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY VILLAGE HALL, 93 NORLEY ROAD, CUDDINGTON, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW82LA  

Thursday 24th October 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 4th November 1600-1700 hours 

Wednesday 20th November 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 5th December 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 16th December 1600-1700 hours 

 

*** 

 



 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY’S CHURCH HALL, CHURCH LANE, WEAVERHAM, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW83NJ  

    

Tuesday 29th October 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 14th November 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 25th November 1600-1700 hours 

Wednesday 11th December 1300-1400 hours 

Tuesday 31st December 1300-1400 hours 

 

Have your say on policing in your 

area….  
It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a 

survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.  If you 

can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers will Make sure the information 

gets to the right person. Send us a form online —go to www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an online reporting form.  

26 resident voice surveys were received for the past 6 weeks, thank you!!  Our aim this month is 

to address all your community issues/concerns as below –  

ASB – ROWAN ROAD 

DRUGS – LIME AVENUE SHOPS X 2 

SPEEDING – WALLERSCOTE ROAD, DENEHURST PARKWAY, FOREST VIEW, NORLEY 

ROAD 

OTHER – TOWNFIELD ROAD – SPEEDING, ST JOHNS WAY – GRAFITTI ON A556, RUSSET 

ROAD – DROPPED KERBS, CEDAR ROAD – SAFER COMMUNITIES 

BLANK – SANDOWN CRESCENT, RUSSET ROAD, PINFOLD WAY, NORTHWICH ROAD, 

LIME AVENUE, FOREST VIEW, CUDDINGTON LANE 

NONE – N/A 

VISIBILITY – NORTHWICH ROAD, ROWAN ROAD 

VANDALISM – (CRIM DAM) OWLEY WOOD ROAD  

PARKING – CHERRY LANE, ASH ROAD, BRIDGE CLOSE X 2, CHILTERN CLOSE 

 

 

  

You Said  …..  Residents Voice  
  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe


   

You said ….. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  

 

You Said: speed was a concern on NORLEY ROAD CUDDINGTON.   

We Did: WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team conducted speed monitoring within the 

community speed watch location, with the highest recorded speed captured being 38 mph.  Police 

speed warning letters produced and sent to registered keepers.  

 
You Said: You said... speed was a concern on HIGH STREET, WEAVERHAM  

We Did: speed enforcement conducted on the HIGH STREET, WEAVERHAM. No offences 

captured. 

 

 

 
 

Community Speedwatch   

CSW initiative is designed to help manage and reduced speeding in our area.  By using speed detection 

equipment at the roadside, volunteers like you can play a crucial role in making our streets safer.  

How It Works -  

- Volunteers are trained and supported by the Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs). 

- You'll use a speed gun to monitor traffic speeds. 

- Vehicle details of those exceeding the speed limit are recorded. 

- Drivers of speeding vehicles receive warning letters. 

Get Involved - 

If you're interested in becoming a volunteer and making a difference in our community, please 

email me your emails – michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

 

  

  

mailto:michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk


 

 

 

ASB   

 

ACTON BRIDGE – 3 incident (s) 

Report of extremely loud music being played on the platform by a group of youths.  Happening 

every MONDAY evening then leaving on 2300 hours train.  Patrols made, search made, no trace. 

 

CUDDINGTON  – 4 incident (s) 

Quad bikes around NORLEY CUDDINGTON VILLAGE hall and FOREST VIEW INN – patrols 

made, no trace. 

 

Report of industrial fireworks, family attended leaving burning on NORLEY ROAD play fields.  

CCTV images obtained; enquiries ongoing to identify.  

 

SANDIWAY library report of group of female youths causing ASB.  Smell of cannabis in location.  

Passing attention made. 

 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 2 incident (s) 

Refuse bins thrown over and damaged by unknown person(s).  CCTV enquiries together with 

media appeal for information and advice regarding putting bins out on a WEDNESDAY evening so 

far negative.  Advice to community. 

Report of an electric bike whizzing around RUSSET ROAD.  Search made by officers, no trace.   

 

 

BURG 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Super cocooning conducted regarding a burglary.   CCTV enquiries together with media appeal 

for information. 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

Caught on ring doorbell unknown male trying in enter property.  Officers deployed, search made, 

no trace. 

  



 

 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 

 

CUDDINGTON  – 4 incident (s) 

Unattended motor bike damaged on GRANGE ROAD and liquid believed to be brake fluid poured 

over vehicles on EAST LANE.  Officers deployed, search made, no trace.   CCTV enquiries 

together with media appeal for information so far negative.  If you have any information to help 

identify the culprits and you don’t want to talk to the police, report online to crime stoppers - 
Independent UK charity taking crime information anonymously | Crimestoppers 

 

VICTIMLESS CRIMES in CUDDINGTON PCSO informed of incidents by a member of our 

community involving trick or treaters causing damage to Halloween decorations.  No formal 

reports made to the police therefore no active lines of enquiries/formal complaints.  

 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 11 incident (s) 

 

Unattended stationary vehicle back window smashed by unknown persons on WALNUT AVENUE, 

OWLEY WOOD ROAD x 4 ,WILBRAHAM ROAD x 2 and unattended stationary vehicle wing 

mirrors smash on on LIME AVENUE and MORRIS DRIVE x 2.  Officers deployed, search made, 

no trace.   CCTV enquiries together with media appeal for information so far negative.  If you have 

any information to help identify the culprits and you don’t want to talk to the police, report online to 

crime stoppers - Independent UK charity taking crime information anonymously | Crimestoppers 

 

Chilli sauce bottle thrown at residential window on OWLEY WOOD ROAD.  CCTV enquiries 

made, no further reported received.  

  

 

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY  

 

ACTON BRIDGE – 2 incident (s) 

CCTV captured unknown males believed to exit a WHITE MERCEDES A CLASS believed to 

show an interest in unattended stationary BMWs parked on driveway – no further reports. 

Hawker trading selling goods door to door report.  Male cautioned, detained by PCSO until 

officers’ arrival.  Male reported for trading without appropriate license.   

 

FRAUD  

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

Telephone call from unknown person claiming to be from the POLICE requesting bank card 

details.  Unknown persons arranged for a courier to attend reporting persons home to collect 

https://crimestoppers-uk.org/
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/


cash.  Reporting person realised this was a scam, no cash exchanged.  No other reports 

received. 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Reporting person vehicle registration on their SORN vehicle in driveway believed to have been 

cloned following numerous parking tickets received via the post from LONDON.  Reassurance 

visit made and advice given.  

 

THEFT  

 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

Unattended stationary vehicle back window smashed by unknown persons on MORRIS DRIVE.  

CCTV enquiries made, No other reports received. 

 

 

Engagement 

Damage to several vehicles in WEAVERHAM overnight by unknown individual(s).  This kind of incident can be 

unsettling for the community, and its crucial to gather as much information as possible.  CCTV enquiries have 

commenced, conducted by your beat team.  In the meantime, any suspicious activity captured on your ring doorbell, 

CCTV cameras from 03/10/24 – 31/10/24 please email your PCSO so further inquiries can be made - 

Michelle.Gillett@cheshire.police.uk  

Going forward if you witness anything suspicious, please don't hesitate to contact 101 to report non emergency 

issues. 

Productive joint patrols involving WVHT housing officers in CUDDINGTON and WEAVERHAM 

have been made providing support to our community.   

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended DANIELLE ASHLEY'S activities session to 

discuss future engagement opportunities.  During their visit, they engaged with service users, 

talking about the Aurora Borealis that was visible over WEAVERHAM last month.   

Engagement with the faith community at ACTON BRIDGE Baptist church ‘harvest festival’ was 

made by your beat team.  Thank you all for your engagement. 

  

  

  

  

   

  

St ries From Your Local Area 
  

News From Your Local Area 
  



Further to the above, CWAC Cllr Gillian EDWARDS and WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team 

took proactive steps to address the parking issues on MILTON ROUGH collaborating with the 

faith community at ACTON BRIDGE Baptist church to find solutions for safer parking.   

CWAC Cllr EDWARDS will further engage with our community for volunteers to expand the 

sidewalk footpath (removing overgrown grass) and explore options with ACTION BRIDGE parish 

council for funding creating additional parking spaces with reinforced mesh to help ease 

congestion. 

Super cocooning has been conducted in response to a recent burglary at FOREST CLOSE 

CUDDINGTON and distribution of security leaflets, along with Neighbourhood Watch and 

Resident Voice survey leaflets. For more information see links attached - 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/cp/crime-

prevention/#:~:text=Follow%20our%20tips,%20tricks%20and%20insider%20knowledge%20to%2

0stay%20safe 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/joinNW#:~:text=Our%20different%20membership%20models%20off

er%20flexibility%20to%20suit%20you.%20At 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-

constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/ 

 

Reassurance visits and patrols have been made following reports of youths congregating behind 

SANDIWAY LIBRARY causing distress to others. Regular patrols will continue to this location to 

provide reassurance to our community. 

Community Notice: Criminal Damage in WEAVERHAM  

We are aware of a recent spate of criminal damage to vehicles and incidents where recycling bins 

or other bins have been tipped over, spilling contents onto the floor. Most incidents have occurred 

on WEDNESDAY evenings, after residents have put their bins out for collection which have been 

reported to the WEAVER and CUDDINGTON Beat Team. If you have any information that could 

help with investigations, please contact the police on 101, quoting IML1946904. As a community, 

we ask you to be extra vigilant, particularly on WEDNESDAY evenings. Let’s work together to 

keep our neighbourhood safe. 

Mischief Night was relatively controlled, but Halloween itself saw a spike in anti-social behaviour 

(ASB) in Cuddington and Weaverham. Officers will work with local schools to identify those 

involved as a preventive measure to discourage further incidents. 

Unfortunately, we have received another 2 reports over the Halloween period for vehicles being 
damaged.  Please rest assured, we are fully committed to identifying those responsible and 
addressing this issue. If you or anyone you know has information about these incidents, please 
consider sharing it with us. You can report anonymously via Crimestoppers, helping us keep the 
community safe without revealing your identity. Every bit of information counts and can make a 
difference. Thank you for your continued support and vigilance.  Giving information anonymously | 
Crimestoppers   
 

I just wanted to say a huge 'thank you' for the lovely gifts left in the PCSO office.  Today also marks 

the start of my 5th year as your PCSO (09/11/2020-09/11/2024).  Your kindness and support mean so 

much 😊 

 

Events 

 

Schools 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/#:~:text=Follow%20our%20tips,%20tricks%20and%20insider%20knowledge%20to%20stay%20safe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/#:~:text=Follow%20our%20tips,%20tricks%20and%20insider%20knowledge%20to%20stay%20safe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/#:~:text=Follow%20our%20tips,%20tricks%20and%20insider%20knowledge%20to%20stay%20safe
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/joinNW#:~:text=Our%20different%20membership%20models%20offer%20flexibility%20to%20suit%20you.%20At
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/joinNW#:~:text=Our%20different%20membership%20models%20offer%20flexibility%20to%20suit%20you.%20At
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/give-information/forms/give-information-anonymously
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/give-information/forms/give-information-anonymously


Patrols have been made at Cuddington Youth Club where officers engaged with several youths. 

It’s encouraging to see so many young people enjoying the facilities and participating in positive 

activities. 

This month’s visit to THE RUSSETT SCHOOL was lots of fun. Engaging with the children with 

props and letting them try on different items was enjoyed by all. Great creative and humorous Q & 

A session especially with the classic donut question. It was a pleasure to spend the afternoon with 

you.  Looking forward to more visits like this in the future! 

Northwich NORTH beat PCSO's have attended WEAVERHAM primary academy school this week 

to support Junior safety officers to deliver OP TREACLE Halloween/bonfire presentations. 

Congratulations to the JSO's for their whole school delivery educating their peers about personal 

safety and respecting others. Great engagement and understanding from all.   

 

 

TRUCAM  

 Speed enforcement conducted on HIGH STREET, WEAVERHAM.  No offences captured. 

 

PARKING  

 
School parking patrol have been carried out across your ward to enhance the safety of children (Weaverham High 

School, Weaverham Academy, St Bedes primary school).  Further patrols with partner agencies have been arranged. 

Parking concerns around MORRIS DRIVE and ST BEDES AVENUE have been addressed, several advisory notices issued 

to vehicles parked on the junctions.  Further patrols will be made. 

Parking patrol across our ward to address community concerns around ACTON BRIDGE Baptist 

and ST BEDES catholic church. I am pleased to report all parking observed was in order.  Further 

patrols will continue when on duty to provide reassurance to all. 

CWAC enforcement officers have actively addressed our community’s concerns about parking 

issues within the ward this weekend.  Penalty charge notices were issued to promote safer and 

more considerate parking practices.  Positive feedback from public engagement was received 

highlighting the community’s appreciation for taking these steps.  If anyone has further issues or 

concerns, completing our survey link attached is a helpful way to keep the dialogue going and 

ensure that community voices are heard - 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich 

Report concerns by calling 101 or submit photographic evidence to our Op Park Safe initiative: 

[Cheshire Police - Op Park Safe](https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-

constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe) 

 

 

  

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe


 

  

 

STREET OF THE WEEK 

 

Street of the Week unfortunately has been conducted around victims of crimes on LIME AVENUE, 

WALNUT AVENUE, OWLEY WOOD ROAD, WILBRAHAM ROAD, MORRIS DRIVE, EAST LANE, 

FOREST CLOSE in OCTOBER. Engagement made with residents through face-to-face CCTV 

enquiries.  Over 165 survey leaflets provided, with a QR code for convenient completion via mobile 

camera.   

 

If you would like your Street to be part of our ‘Street Of The Week’ initiative please let us know.  This 

programme gives residents the opportunity to discuss various issues, including ASB, Parking, 

Speeding, Visibility, Drugs and more.  We look forward to your participation and feedback. 

. 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

The Herbert Protocol is a safeguarding measure designed to help locate and protect vulnerable 

individuals, particularly those with dementia, in the event they go missing.  It involves gathering 

detailed personal information, including medical history, a photograph, and details of places the 

person may be familiar with, to assist the police and community in finding them quickly and safely.   

 

This proactive approach can be crucial in ensuring the safety and well being of those living with 

dementia.   

 

If you know someone who could benefit from having a Herbert Protocol form completed, 

especially if they are living with dementia or another condition that makes them vulnerable to 

going missing , contact your PCSO for assistance to complete -  

 

Marbury ward - diana.wiggins@cheshire.police.uk 

Weaver/Cuddington ward - michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

Winnington/Castle ward - nichola.devey1@cheshire.police.uk 

 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-

protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf 

Did you see the recent alert sent by our Crime Prevention Team?   The alert included lots of advice about personal 

safety, which I have summarised below:  

1. When going out you should always plan how you are going to get home. 
2. Prepare for your day before you leave and consider what you might need. Phone, money etc.  
3. Update someone on your plans and always make sure someone is aware of where you are.  
4. Plan your journey. Google street view is useful for identifying places in an unknown area before you set off.  
5. When it gets dark, keep to busy, well-lit streets, walkways and paths. 
6. Be aware when using cash point machines. If there are signs of tampering or people acting suspiciously, do 

not use it.  
7. Try not to keep all your valuables in one place. 



8. Only take licensed taxis or minicabs booked by phone or a mobile phone app. 
9. Installing an app such as Hollie Guard – Personal Safety App on your smart phone or consider carrying a 

personal alarm. 
10. Confidence - you are less likely to be targeted if you look confident. 

 

If you haven’t already, please share this or the crime prevention alert with friends, family, and neighbours.   As 

always, thanks for your continued support.  

FRAUD 

 
Please remember, the police will never ask you for any financial or private information. If you 

receive contact from someone claiming to be a police officer and they request this type of 

information, it is a scam. Do not provide any personal details. Instead, report the incident by 

calling 101. Stay vigilant and protect yourself from fraud. For more information - 

https://www.nationwide.co.uk/news-and-stories/police-impersonation-scams/    

https://www.thinkjessica.com/jessicas-story/ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT  
  

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work 
mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents.  Our accounts/mobiles are not monitored 
24/7.  
If you need to get in touch with us?  There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the 

best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and 

convenient as possible.    

  

ring 999 in an emergency  

ring 101 when it’s less urgent than 999  

cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online    

  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhollieguard.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Gillett%40cheshire.police.uk%7Ca701e6469f05410032e908dce397f518%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638635488998254759%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7sJ7SyEhUE9yxMwyghLB3V3ZjeWAQvXaPZXmihh2r4I%3D&reserved=0
https://www.nationwide.co.uk/news-and-stories/police-impersonation-scams/
https://www.thinkjessica.com/jessicas-story/


  

 

 

 

To stay up to date with local policing news in your area you can sign 

up or follow one or all of the below  
  

Keeping you informed on what’s going on in your community    

Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert   

  

Home Watch  

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then 

we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail is attached at the top of 

this newsletter   

Alternatively follow this link -  https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/  

Residents Voice   

Have your say on policing in your area…...  

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where 

you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.   

If you can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

  

  How to keep up to date with policing stories in your  

area..  
  

https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe

